PM promises war pension review
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PAYOUTS made by civil courts seemed out of proportion to the compensation given to war widows, Prime Minister John Howard said today.

Mr Howard said the government would look carefully at the rate of compensation for war widows following criticism that the widow of SAS soldier Andrew Russell, killed in Afghanistan, was not receiving enough. 
He said it was important to look at the entire lifetime package of compensation given to war widows, including benefits from the Gold Card as well as the lump sum payout. 

"I just ask people to compare all the benefits and not just the two lump sums," he told reporters in the NSW border city of Albury. 

Mr Howard said often verdicts directed by civil courts were unreasonably large and could seem out of proportion. 

"Other verdicts do seem to be to most Australians out of proportion and it's part of the difficulty we face in this whole public liability area," he said. 

Mr Howard said the rate of compensation for widows of service personnel was being constantly reviewed. 

"We'll look very carefully at the scale of benefits available to the widows and children of defence personnel who have died or been seriously injured," Mr Howard said. 

"We review them quite regularly to make sure that they are always in line with proper expectations." 
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